
 

Barnsbury Primary School and Nursery 
         Almond Avenue                                                                

Barnsbury  
Woking 
Surrey 

 GU22 0BB 
 

    Telephone: 01483 763114 
Email:info@barnsbury.surrey.sch.uk 

 

Headteacher: Mrs J Harrup 

31st January 2025 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
We have had some wonderful sporting achievements this week!  We couldn’t be prouder of our Year 5/6 Girls’ Football team’s 
successes in a tournament (they came third!) and our winning Year 5/6 athletics team in the District Sports Hall Competition at 
Guildford Spectrum.  We’ll include photographs of the events in next week’s newsletter. A huge thank you goes to our        
wonderful members of staff who have given the children these wonderful opportunities and experiences, making memories for 
life: Mrs Darne, Mrs Living, Miss Paice and Miss Armiger. 
 
Our Eco-Council has also been recognised for their efforts in joining in with the RSPB Big Schools’ Birdwatch. By taking part, 
they received a Schools For Nature certificate signed by Sir David Attenborough. Please take a look in the body of the         
newsletter for more information and photographs. 
 
How Safe is WhatsApp for Children? 
WhatsApp is one of the most popular instant messaging apps, used by over 2 billion people in 180 countries. It allows you to 
send and receive messages, as well as make voice and video calls. You can connect with people individually or join group chats 
where lots of people can contribute. All you need to set up a WhatsApp account is a phone number. However, children and 
young people can easily subvert the restrictions placed on its access. Although rated at 16+, all that is required is a phone  
number. All it takes is one child in a class to be on WhatsApp, and all the others will wish to join. This can lead to increased  
vulnerabilities for child users. The NSPCC has released its own analysis about the dangers of the app. If interested, please    
follow the link here. 
 
Children, Smartphones and Apps 
On Tuesday 11th February, 7.30-9.00pm at Greenfield School, there is a talk by PAPAYA (Parents Against Phone Addiction in 
Young Adolescents) with tips for managing smartphones in your family and information about the impact of smartphones and 
social media on children.  A form to register attendance can be found here or there is a QR Code on the poster in the body of 
the newsletter. 
 
Play and Leisure activities for children with additional needs 
Surrey County Council has awarded £500,000 of grant funding to enable a range of new, inclusive, community-based activities 
for children with additional needs and disabilities across the county. This funding has gone to a mix of different organisations, 
such as sports clubs, leisure centres, charities and activity providers, to support them to provide inclusive opportunities that 
better meet the needs of a wider range of children. These new pilot projects will be delivering after school, at weekends and 
during the holidays through to the end of March 2025. In particular, this means that there will be a number of extra activities 
running during the February half-term holidays. Further information can be found here. 
 
Tissues 
We would be most grateful if each family could bring in a box of tissues!  We are using so many and they are quite expensive to 
keep buying, so if you are able, please can you add a box to your weekly shopping?  Many thanks! 
 
Wishing you all a wonderful weekend. 
With kind regards 

 
 
 

 
Mrs J E Harrup 
Headteacher 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-safety-blog/2023-01-12-is-whatsapp-safe-for-my-child/
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=wfCR2bSvI0uk2WrK_xfT_qFgRm-QGnVCjun-uTFKHz1UQkU5UUswTElKUUpWU1A5NzVWTklYTVc5Qy4u&route=shorturl
https://www.surreylocaloffer.org.uk/parents-and-carers/leisure-and-childcare/inclusive-play-and-leisure-sessions


Congratulations to the recipients of a WOW 

certificate this week:   

Ellie (Ash), Abram (4D) and Isla (4D) 

Eco Council —Imaan, 

Dominic, Joe & Ellen  

 

 

Congratulations to our 

Super Speller this week:   

Isla (4D) 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Star of the 

Week 

 

 

 

Effort  

Award 

 

 

 

Values  

Award 

 

 

Writer of  

the Month 

Oak Ronnie Gian Rafferty Ivy 

Ash Thalia Oscar Robin Jorge 

1B Tristan Shauna Liyana Haseeba 

1M Jack Julia All of 1M Pipaliina 

2M Logan C Amelia Arthur Jack 

2T Misha Owyn Ava Arthur 

3B Gia-Rae Ezra Theo H Bea 

3M Sarah-Luisa Roslyn Vishnu Catrin 

4D Jonathan Sylvia Skylar Khayaati 

4J Mukund Henry Emeli Revaan 

5M Ella Harry Arvin Orla 

5T Spencer Dominik Oscar S Zoe 

6G Isla Olivia Leela Isabelle 

6L Erin Freda Anna Oliver 



Congratulations to the Lionesses this week:  

Jess (2M), Orla (5M) and Emma (5T).  

 

Colin Kramer Award for Resilience 

 All of the primary schools in the local 
area were contacted by the Rotary Club 
and asked to nominate a child who has 
shown great resilience. 
 
We nominated Noah because of his 
amazing efforts to raise money for the 
Brain Tumour Charity and Shooting Star 
Hospice, following the tragic death of 
his best friend and class mate, Callum, 
when they were both in Year 4            
together.  
 
Noah also grew his hair and when it was 
long enough he had it cut and donated 
to make wigs for children undergoing 
cancer treatment. 
 
After a lunch at Hoebridge Golf Club, 
Noah was presented with a certificate 
and book vouchers by Penny Kramer, 
widow of Colin, who created the award 
to honour children who have shown  
incredible resilience. 

Huge congratulations go to Noah who has been recognised by Woking Rotary Club for his resilience. 
 



 

 

Reception 

Year 2  
We have had a fantastic few weeks back this half term, and the children have 
been thoroughly enjoying their learning.  
In art they have been exploring how to use sticks to make stick people.  
In science, the children have been investigating different types of materials and 
considering which ones would be best for building a bridge.  

In English they have been reading the story Beegu and were thrilled to create a playdough friend for Beegu. Afterwards the 
children wrote a character description about Beegu’s new friend. Have a look at the wonderful friends the children have 
made for Beegu.  

We thoroughly enjoyed our recent 
topic on Space. The children were 
enthusiastic about sharing their 
knowledge and learning new facts. 
We had lots of fun pretending to be 
astronauts, completing training and 
visiting the different planets. We 
really enjoyed comparing the sizes of 
the planets in relation to fruits,  fol-
lowed by making some tasty fruit 
rockets.  

This week, we have started our new topic on Celebrations, starting with Chinese 
New Year. We have enjoyed different crafts and food tasting. We had so much 
fun working together to make our own large-scale dragon and parading it 
around the playground as part of our dragon dance. 



 

 

Year 4 

Year 4 children are busy experimenting with levels and direction in gymnastics at the moment, and thoroughly enjoying 
it!  
The focus of the learning is to apply 'excellent gymnastics' when exploring sequenced movements with a change in level. 
The children were exploring creating sequences on the floor and on equipment, using a range of movements that flow and 
incorporate a change in level.  They then applied unison and canon to their performances to challenge their creativity, and 
thoroughly enjoyed creating these poses for photographs.   

To launch our science topic on 'Light', Year 6 has an afternoon of investiga-
tions. We worked in groups to answer a variety of questions using a range of 
equipment. It was great fun making dens to blackout the classrooms! 
Our Gruesome Traditional Tales continue to be a hit with Year 6. To immerse 
ourselves into the stories we have been working on our story-telling skills. 
After reading 'The Boy Who Tricked a Troll' we created story maps and used 
these to help us learn the story off by heart - we then became enthusiastic 
story tellers! 

Year 6 

This week in Art, Year 6 have been diving into the vibrant world of Henri Matisse! We’ve been channelling our inner 
artists by using a rainbow of coloured paper and crafting intricate silhouettes. Our inspiration? The spooky and thrilling 
story we’ve been reading in English, “The House That Was Filled With Ghosts.” The children have enjoyed bringing the 
eerie scenes to life with our creative flair! 



 

 

Phonics  
With the Lunar New Year this week, I thought this would be a great phonics  
activity!  
Coloured rice, a few objects and some sounds added to our sensory tray. The 
children loved this one.  
Natalie Paice  
Trainee Teacher, Year 4 

Forest School  

A big thank you to the PTA for donating bird food to the school.   

The robins in our woods have been particularly enjoying all the food that the children have been giving them. One robin 
has become very brave and will come down and sit with us eating his mealworms whilst listening to the children discuss 
our Forest School rules. It has been lovely to watch the children try and get the robins to come and land on their hand, 
with much perseverance on the child’s part to stand still so patiently and quietly. We hope that it may happen soon.  



 

Eco Council 
This week, the Eco Council took part in the 

RSPB Big Schools’ Birdwatch. They demon-

strated responsibility and cooperation, as 

well as excitement at spotting a few different 

types of birds. The most common was a   

pigeon, although we did see a red kite      

circling in the near distance. By taking part, 

we received a Schools For Nature certificate 

signed by Sir David Attenborough. 



Dates for your diary 2024-25 

Spring Term 

January  

Friday 31st PTA pre-loved uniform sale 

February  

Friday 7th 6G Class Assembly 

Friday 14th 4J Class Assembly 

Friday 14th PTA Non Uniform Day—Love What You Wear 

17th-21st Half Term 

Monday 24th INSET Day 

Weds 26th Year 5 School Trip 

March  

3rd—6th Book Fayre 

Tuesday 4th Parents Evening 3:30pm—5:30pm 

Thursday 6th Parents Evening 3:30pm—7pm 

Friday 7th 9.00am Rock Steady Concert (Friday bands) 

Weds 12th  Local Governing Committee Meeting 

Friday 14th 5T Class Assembly 

Tuesday 18th 9.00am Rock Steady Concert (Tuesday bands) 

Friday 21st 1M Class Assembly 

Thursday 20th Year 2 School Trip  

Tuesday 25th Year 4 School Trip  

Thursday 27th  9.00am Rock Steady Concert (Thursday bands) 

Friday 28th 1B Class Assembly 

April  

2nd-4th Year 6 Residential  

Friday 4th 1:15pm End of Spring Term 



Dates for your diary 2024-25 

Summer Term 

April  

Tuesday 22nd Start of Summer Term 

Thu 24th & Fri 25th PTA Silent Discos (times TBC) 

Weds 30th Local Governing Committee Meeting (8am to 10am) 

  

May  

Friday 2nd 3B Class Assembly (9.00am) 

Friday 16th 2M Class Assembly (9.00am) 

Friday 23rd 2T Class Assembly (9.00am) 

Friday 23rd End of half term 

26th May-6th June Two week half term 

June  

Weds 11th Reception School Trip  

Weds 18th Class photos  

Weds 25th Local Governing Committee Meeting (8am to 10am) 

Thursday 26th Sports Day 

Friday 27th Oak Class Assembly (9.00am) 

July  

Friday 4th Ash Class Assembly (9.00am) 

Tuesday 22nd End of Term (1:15pm finish) 


















